
Dear House of Representatives, 
 
I STAND for choice, I stand for freedom! I do NOT support HB 3063. Do not put more government 
control on our freedom. Stop filling big pharms pockets. Look into the proper testing that needs to be 
done with these vaccines. Stop poisoning our children.  
 
 Aluminum, for example, is a known neurotoxin, and injected aluminum has not been thoroughly tested 
for safety. One study that I read showed that the immune Mast cells stimulated by a vaccine carried 
aluminum across the blood-brain barrier.  
 
Adenovirus 
 
human-diploid fibroblast cell cultures (strain WI-38), Dulbecco’s Modified Eagle’s Medium, fetal bovine 
serum, sodium bicarbonate, monosodium glutamate, sucrose, D-mannose, D- fructose, dextrose, human 
serum albumin, potassium phosphate, plasdone C, anhydrous lactose, microcrystalline cellulose, 
polacrilin potassium, magnesium stearate, cellulose acetate phthalate, alcohol, acetone, castor oil, FD&C 
Yellow #6 aluminum lake dye 
 
Anthrax (Biothrax) 
 
amino acids, vitamins, inorganic salts, sugars, aluminum hydroxide, sodium chloride, benzethonium 
chloride, formaldehyde 
 
BCG (Tice) 
 
glycerin, asparagine, citric acid, potassium phosphate, magnesium sulfate, iron ammonium citrate, 
lactose 
 
Cholera (Vaxchora) 
 
casamino acids, yeast extract, mineral salts, anti-foaming agent, ascorbic acid, hydrolyzed casein, 
sodium chloride, sucrose, dried lactose, sodium bicarbonate, sodium carbonate 
 
DT (Sanofi) 
 
aluminum phosphate, isotonic sodium chloride, formaldehyde, casein, cystine, maltose, uracil, inorganic 
salts, vitamins, dextrose 
 
DTaP (Daptacel) 
 
aluminum phosphate, formaldehyde, glutaraldehyde, 2-phenoxyethanol, Stainer-Scholte medium, 
casamino acids, dimethyl-beta-cyclodextrin, Mueller’s growth medium, ammonium sulfate, modified 
Mueller-Miller casamino acid medium without beef heart infusion 
 
DTaP (Infanrix) 
  



Fenton medium containing a bovine extract, modified Latham medium derived from bovine casein, 
formaldehyde, modified Stainer-Scholte liquid medium, glutaraldehyde, aluminum hydroxide, sodium 
chloride, polysorbate 80 (Tween 80) 
 
DTaP-IPV (Kinrix) 
  
Fenton medium containing a bovine extract, modified Latham medium derived from bovine casein, 
formaldehyde, modified Stainer-Scholte liquid medium, glutaraldehyde, aluminum hydroxide, VERO 
cells, a continuous line of monkey kidney cells, Calf serum, lactalbumin hydrolysate, sodium chloride, 
polysorbate 80 (Tween 80), neomycin sulfate, polymyxin B 
 
DTaP-IPV (Quadracel) 
 
modified Mueller’s growth medium, ammonium sulfate, modified Mueller-Miller casamino acid medium 
without beef heart infusion, formaldehyde, aluminum phosphate, Stainer- Scholte medium, casamino 
acids, dimethyl-beta-cyclodextrin, MRC-5 cells, normal human diploid cells, CMRL 1969 medium 
supplemented with calf serum, Medium 199 without calf serum, 2-phenoxyethanol, polysorbate 80, 
glutaraldehyde, neomycin, polymyxin B sulfate 
 
DTaP-HepB-IPV (Pediarix) 
 
Fenton medium containing a bovine extract, modified Latham medium derived from bovine casein, 
formaldehyde, glutaraldehyde, modified Stainer-Scholte liquid medium, VERO cells, a continuous line of 
monkey kidney cells, calf serum and lactalbumin hydrolysate, aluminum hydroxide, aluminum 
phosphate, aluminum salts, sodium chloride, polysorbate 80 (Tween 80), neomycin sulfate, polymyxin B, 
yeast protein. 
 
DTaP-IPV/Hib (Pentacel) 
 
aluminum phosphate, polysorbate 80, sucrose, formaldehyde, glutaraldehyde, bovine serum albumin, 2-
phenoxyethanol, neomycin, polymyxin B sulfate, modified Mueller’s growth medium, ammonium 
sulfate, modified Mueller-Miller casamino acid medium without beef heart infusion, Stainer-Scholte 
medium, casamino acids, dimethyl-beta-cyclodextrin. MRC-5 cells (a line of normal human diploid cells), 
CMRL 1969 medium supplemented with calf serum, Medium 199 without calf serum, modified Mueller 
and Miller medium 
 
Hib (ActHIB) 
 
sodium chloride, modified Mueller and Miller medium (the culture medium contains milk- derived raw 
materials [casein derivatives]), formaldehyde, sucrose 
 
Hib (Hiberix) 
 
saline, synthetic medium, formaldehyde, sodium chloride, lactose 
 
Hib (PedvaxHIB) 
 
complex fermentation media, amorphous aluminum hydroxyphosphate sulfate, sodium chloride 



 
Hep A (Havrix) 
 
MRC-5 human diploid cells, formalin, aluminum hydroxide, amino acid supplement, phosphate-buffered 
saline solution, polysorbate 20, neomycin sulfate, aminoglycoside antibiotic 
 
Hep A (Vaqta) 
 
MRC-5 diploid fibroblasts, amorphous aluminum hydroxyphosphate sulfate, non-viral protein, DNA, 
bovine albumin, formaldehyde, neomycin, sodium borate, sodium chloride 
 
Hep B (Engerix-B) 
 
aluminum hydroxide, yeast protein, sodium chloride, disodium phosphate dihydrate, sodium dihydrogen 
phosphate dihydrate 
 
Hep B (Recombivax) 
 
soy peptone, dextrose, amino acids, mineral salts, phosphate buffer, formaldehyde, potassium 
aluminum sulfate, amorphous aluminum hydroxyphosphate sulfate, yeast protein 
 
Hep B (Heplisav-B) 
 
vitamins and mineral salts, yeast protein, yeast DNA, deoxycholate, phosphorothioate linked 
oligodeoxynucleotide, phosphate buffered saline, sodium phosphate, dibasic dodecahydrate, monobasic 
dehydrate, polysorbate 80 
 
Hep A/Hep B (Twinrix) 
 
MRC-5 human diploid cells, formalin, aluminum phosphate, aluminum hydroxide, amino acids, sodium 
chloride, phosphate buffer, polysorbate 20, neomycin sulfate, yeast protein 
 
Human Papillomavirus (HPV) (Gardasil 9) 
 
vitamins, amino acids, mineral salts, carbohydrates, amorphous aluminum hydroxyphosphate sulfate, 
sodium chloride, L-histidine, polysorbate 80, sodium borate, yeast protein 
 
Influenza (Afluria) Trivalent & Quadrivalent 
 
sodium chloride, monobasic sodium phosphate, dibasic sodium phosphate, monobasic potassium 
phosphate, potassium chloride, calcium chloride, sodium taurodeoxycholate, ovalbumin, sucrose, 
neomycin sulfate, polymyxin B, beta-propiolactone, thimerosal (multi- dose vials) 
 
Influenza (Fluad) 
  
squalene, polysorbate 80, sorbitan trioleate, sodium citrate dehydrate, citric acid monohydrate, 
neomycin, kanamycin, barium, egg proteins, cetyltrimethylammonium bromide (CTAB), formaldehyde 
 



Influenza (Fluarix) Trivalent & Quadrivalent 
 
octoxynol-10 (TRITON X-100), α-tocopheryl hydrogen succinate, polysorbate 80 (Tween 80), 
hydrocortisone, gentamicin sulfate, ovalbumin, formaldehyde, sodium deoxycholate, sodium 
phosphate-buffered isotonic sodium chloride 
 
Influenza (Flublok) Trivalent & Quadrivalent 
 
sodium chloride, monobasic sodium phosphate, dibasic sodium phosphate, polysorbate 20 (Tween 20), 
baculovirus and Spodoptera frugiperda cell proteins, baculovirus and cellular DNA, Triton X-100, lipids, 
vitamins, amino acids, mineral salts 
 
Influenza (Flucelvax) Trivalent & Quadrivalent 
 
page2image853602192 page2image853603536 Madin Darby Canine Kidney (MDCK) cell protein, protein 
other than HA, MDCK cell DNA, polysorbate 80, cetyltrimethlyammonium bromide, and β-propiolactone 
 
Influenza (Flulaval) Trivalent & Quadrivalent 
 
ovalbumin, formaldehyde, sodium deoxycholate, α-tocopheryl hydrogen succinate, polysorbate 80, 
thimerosal (multi-dose vials) 
 
Influenza (Fluvirin) 
 
ovalbumin, polymyxin, neomycin, betapropiolactone, nonylphenol ethoxylate, thimerosal 
 
Influenza (Fluzone) Quadrivalent 
 
formaldehyde, egg protein, octylphenol ethoxylate (Triton X-100), sodium phosphate- buffered isotonic 
sodium chloride solution, thimerosal (multi-dose vials), sucroseThe list of possible adverse reactions on 
a vaccine insert is extensive. Here is a list from just the MMR vaccine insert: 
The following adverse reactions are listed in decreasing order of severity, without regard to causality, 
within each body system category and have been reported during clinical trials, with use of the 
marketed vaccine, or with use of monovalent or bivalent vaccine containing measles, mumps, or rubella: 
Body as a Whole 
 
Panniculitis; atypical measles; fever; syncope; headache; dizziness; malaise; irritability. 
 
Cardiovascular System 
 
Vasculitis. 
 
Digestive System 
 
Pancreatitis; diarrhea; vomiting; parotitis; nausea. 
 
Endocrine System 
 



Diabetes mellitus. 
 
Hemic and Lymphatic System 
 
Thrombocytopenia (see W ARNINGS, leukocytosis. 
 
Immune System 
 
Thrombocytopenia); 
 
purpura; 
 
regional 
 
lymphadenopathy; 
 
Anaphylaxis and anaphylactoid reactions have been reported as well as related phenomena such as 
angioneurotic edema (including peripheral or facial edema) and bronchial spasm in individuals with or 
without an allergic history. 
 
Musculoskeletal System 
 
Arthritis; arthralgia; myalgia. 
 
Arthralgia and/or arthritis (usually transient and rarely chronic), and polyneuritis are features of 
infection with wild-type rubella and vary in frequency and severity with age and sex, being greatest in 
adult females and least in prepubertal children. This type of involvement as well as myalgia and 
paresthesia, have also been reported following administration of MERUVAX II. 
 
Chronic arthritis has been associated with wild-type rubella infection and has been related to persistent 
virus and/or viral antigen isolated from body tissues. Only rarely have vaccine recipients developed 
chronic joint symptoms. 
 
Following vaccination in children, reactions in joints are uncommon and generally of brief duration. In 
women, incidence rates for arthritis and arthralgia are generally higher than those seen in children 
(children: 0-3%; women: 12-26%),{17,56,57} and the reactions tend to be more marked and of longer 
duration. Symptoms may persist for a matter of months or on rare occasions for years. In adolescent 
girls, the reactions appear to be intermediate in incidence between those seen in children and in adult 
women. Even in women older than 35 years, these reactions are generally well tolerated and rarely 
interfere with normal activities. 
 
Nervous System 
 
Encephalitis; encephalopathy; measles inclusion body encephalitis (MIBE) (see CONTRAINDICATIONS); 
subacute sclerosing panencephalitis (SSPE); Guillain-Barré Syndrome (GBS); acute disseminated 
encephalomyelitis (ADEM); transverse myelitis; febrile convulsions; afebrile convulsions or seizures; 
ataxia; polyneuritis; polyneuropathy; ocular palsies; paresthesia. 
 



Sent from my iPhone 
 


